
Programming/Coding Services and Technical Assistance RFP 

Questions and Answers 
 

1. Whether companies from Outside USA can apply for this (like, from India or Canada)? 
Companies from outside the USA may submit proposals to this RFP 
 

2. Whether we need to come over there for meetings?  
The consultant should anticipate the possibility of attending some meetings in metro 
Atlanta. 
 

3. Can we perform the tasks (related to RFP) outside USA (like, from India or Canada)? 
Companies from outside the USA may submit proposals to this RFP. 
 

4. Can we submit the proposals via email? 
Proposals should be submitted via the directions outlined in the RFP on page 6.  ARC must 
receive three (3) hard copies and one (1) copy in digital format, either in Microsoft Word or 
PDF format, no later than 4:00 pm ET on Thursday, July 28, 2022.  The digital format can be 
emailed to mcarnathan@atlantaregional.org by the submittal date in the RFP.  

 
5. Is this a new initiative? If not, please provide the names of the current vendor(s) providing the 

services. 
Yes, we had previously built these tools in-house, so this is a new initiative. 
 

6. Can you please let us know the previous spending of this contract? 
These tools were previously built in-house; thus, this is a new initiative. 
 

7. Please confirm if we can get the proposals or pricing of the incumbent(s). 
These tools were previously built in-house; thus, this is a new initiative and a new 
pricing structure. 
 

8. Are there any pain points or issues with the current vendor(s)? 
There isn’t a current vendor as these tools were previously built in-house. 
 

9. Please confirm the anticipated number of awards. 
The number of awards will be determined by the nature of submittals. 
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